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SUBJECT:
TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER -

THE CITY OF SALFORD (ARNSIDE DRIVE, SALFORD) (PROHIBITION OF WAITING) ORDER 2002
 

OPERATIONAL MATTER


REPORT OF HEAD OF LAW AND ADMINISTRATION 

FOR DECISION



1.

Purpose of Summary/Report:
This report sets out the objections to the proposed prohibition of waiting.   Arnside Drive, Salford, together with the Director of Development Services' comments thereon.

2.

Recommendations:
The Committee are asked to consider whether, in the light of the objections received, the Order should be introduced as originally proposed, amended or withdrawn.

It is my recommendation that the order be introduced as originally proposed.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUERIES PLEASE CONTACT
PAUL PEARSON

0161-793-3122 
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS (Available for public inspection)  Minutes of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel of 18th April 2002 and correspondence from the Objectors; plan outlining the proposals.



QUALITY CONTROL

Report prepared by: Paul Pearson

Reviewed by: Mr. N. Huda


Corporate Services Directorate, Law and Administration Division, Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton M27 5DA


3.

Implications:

3.1

Resources (Finance/Staffing):
No implications

3.2

Strategy and Performance Review:
No implications.

3.3

Environmental:

No implications.

3.4

Equal Opportunities:

No implications.

4.

Background
4.1

At the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel meeting on 18th April 2002 authorisation was given to advertise the intention to make the above mentioned Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

4.2

Objections to the proposal have been received and despite letters of explanation of the need for the Order they have not been withdrawn.

5.

Details
Comments of Objectors.

5.1

Mr. A. Winterbottom – 7 Arnside Drive, Salford.



The view expressed by Mr. Winterbottom is that the proposed restrictions outside his home 



would be problematic for any person(s) visiting or staying at his home.   The suggestion put 



forward by Mr. Winterbottom is to leave a gap in the proposed restriction(s) outside his home 



or to introduce a parking bay with permit(s).

6.

Conclusions



I have consulted with the Director of Development Services who comments as follows:-

Regarding his suggestion to ultimately leave a gap in the restrictions adjacent to his property, this is not a viable amendment from a traffic perspective.   If a section of road were to be left free from restrictions then this would instantly attract vehicles to park there.   This could be another resident or in fact any person.   Additionally, a vehicle parking here would block the turning head nullifying one of the reasons behind the proposal.   The resident should know this gap would not guarantee him a space outside his own home to utilise.

The vehicles that are parked in the cul-de-sac are hindering access for Environmental Services,  namely street cleaners and refuse collectors.  (Mrs. Winterbottom herself has stated that she maintains the area at the turning head).

The suggestion of a ‘resident only bay’ is something that does not exist.   The public highway is not a place to park vehicles but a place for vehicles to travel along.   No resident is entitled to have their own personal bay outside their home.

        A. Westwood
A.R. Eastwood            

Director of Corporate Services
Head of Law and Administration
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